May 1, 1919

LEXINGTON, KENTUCKY

Vol. II. No. 8

Faculty and Officers Announced For New University Extension Course

The University of Kentucky is now sending out copies of the Department of University Extension bulletin giv-ing in detail important announce-ments concerning this branch of

work.

The University offers extension courses in two separate fields: (1)

The Extension Division of the Col-The Extension Division of the Coilege of Agriculture, supported by
funds from the Federal Government
under the Smith-Lever Act and appropriations from the State and University and (2) the Department of University Extension, which offers,
through its various bureaus, instruction and assistance to the citizens of the State in a wide field of educational

activities.

The object of this department is to provide, at the smallest possible expense and in the most practical maner, the highest type of education possible to the citizens of the Company of the possible to the citizens of the Commonwealth who are unable to attend educational institutions. It is believed that the University of Kentucky should be in close relationship with the homes of the State to the end that any citizen might feel free to call upon the University for any assistance which the Institution can reader.

The Department of University Ex

tension operates through four reaus as follows: I. Bureau of Correspond Correspondence

Bureau of Lectures Bureau of Debating and Pub-

III. Bureau of Development of the Discussion.

IV. Bureau of General Information and Welfare.
All correspondence regarding any of the bureaus of this department should be addressed to: The Department of University Extension, University of Kentucky, Lexington, Kv.

Ky.
OFFICERS OF ADMINISTRATION.
Frank LeRond McVey, Ph. D., LLD.
President of the University
Committee on University Extension
W. D. Funkhouser, Chairman,
Enoch Grehan J. T. C. Noe
McHenry Rhoads.

T. T. Jones James Speed Faculty

George Marshall Baker, A. M., Department of Education.
Minna McLeod Beck, A. B., A. M., Department of Art and Design.
Paul Prentice Boyd, M. A., Ph. D., Department of Mathematics and Astronomy.

William E. Butt, M. A., Department of History and Political Economy. Arthur W. Calhoun, A. B., M. A., Ph. D., Department of Economics and So-

D., Department of Economics and So-ciology
Clare Brown Cornell, Ph. D., De-partment of Psychology.
John James Curtis, M. E., Depart-ment of Drawing.
Lehire Livingston Dantzler, M. A.,
Decartment of Populish

Lehire Livingston Dantzler, M. A., Department of English.

Joseph Morton Davis, A. M., Department of Mathematics.

Harold Hardesty Downing, B. C. E., S. M., Department of Mathematics.

Edward Franklin Farquhar, A. M., Department of English.

Edward Stanton Good, M. S., Department of Animal Husbandry.

John Sherman Horine, M. E., Department of Drawing.

partment of Drawing.

John R. Humphrey, Department of

McNeal C. James, A. B., B. S. in gr., Department of Agricultural Ed-

Agr., Department of Languages.

Mary Frances Jewell, A. B., Department of English.
Theodore Tolman Jones, A. M., Department of Ancient Languages.
Edward C. Mable, A. M., Department of English.
Columbus Rudolph Melcher, A. M.,

ment of English.
Columbus Rudolph Melcher, A. M.,
Department of German.
William Durrett Nicholls, M. S. A.,
Department of Farm Management.
James Thomas Cotton Noe, A. M.,
Department of Education.

Louis Edward Nollau, M. E., De-

partment of Drawing.
Charles Joseph Norwood, M. S., Department of Mines and Metallurgy. Elijah Latham Rees, C. E., M. A., Department of Mathematics.

Department of Mathematics.
George Roberts, M. S., Department
of Agronomy.
Charles Albert Shull, Ph. D., Department of Botany.
Guy W. Smith, B. S. (E. E.), M. S.,
Ph. D., Department of Mathematics.
Daniel Voiers Terrell, C. E., Department of Highway Engineering.
James Edward Tuthill, Ph. D., Desystems of History and Political

partment of History and Political

George W. Whiting, A. B., M. A., Department of English. Edward Wiest, A. M., Ph. D., De-partment of Economics and Sociol-

Alfred Charles Zembrod, M. A., De partment of Romance Languages.

BYARS DEFINES RIGHT TO WEAR INSIGNIA

Major David U. Byars, communeated at the University of Kentucky, calls the attention of all discharged officers and soldiers at the University to paragraphs 6 and 7 of Circular 164, April 2, 1919, War Department, regarding uniforms for discharged officials. cers and men

The order follows:

The order follows:

"6. The act of Congress approved February 23, 1919, provides that any person who served in the United States Army during the present war may wear the uniform after discharge, provided that it shall include some distinctive mark to be prescribed by the Secretary of War. The red chevron has been prescribed to be worn by discharged enlisted men as recognition of duties performed in the service of the country. This is now also designated as the distinctive mark required by the before-mentioned act and will be worn by discharged officers and enlisted men alike. This also applies to discharged officers who accept commissions in the Officers' Reserve Corps, until called to active duty, when the red chevron will be removed.

"A chevron will be worn point up

will be removed.

"A chevron will be worn point up midway between the elbow and the shoulder on the left sleeve of the coat and overcoat and on the shirt when worn without the coat. It is unlawful under the National Defense act for the uniform to be worn by discharged officers or enlisted men without this officers or enlisted men without this distinctive mark and the offender ren-ders himself liable to civil prosecution and punishment by a fine not exceedand punishment by a fine not exceeding \$300 or by imprisonment not exceeding six months, or by both such fine or imprisonment. A supply of these chervons will be kept on hand at all demobilization camps and at all quartermaster rooms for sale to honorably discharged officers.

"7. All commanding officers are enjoined to see that all officers and enlisted men about to be discharged are informed of the provisions of this

are informed of the provisions of this

order of the Secretary of War: "PEYTON C. MARCH,
"General, Chief of Staff."

UNIVERSITY GIVES \$1,100 TO FELLOWSHIP FUND

The University of Kentucky subscribed \$1,100 to the World Fellowship Fund last week. Kentucky was the first University in the country to put on the campaign, although it is understood that many others are planning to do so.

Five hundred thousand dollars is to be collected this spring among colleges for the education of students of the world who are not fortunate enough to be able to get education in any other way.

KENTUCKY ENTITLED TO TWO OXFORD SCHOLARSHIPS.

A number of students have made inquiries at the University of Kentucky regarding Rhodes scholarships following information is given for those who are interested:

Appointments to Rhodes scholarships in the United States, which were postponed for the duration of the war, will be resumed in October, 1919, according to an announcement just made by Professor Frank Aydelotte, American secretary to the Rhodes trustees. There will be elections in all states, and 16 states, which under normal conditions would which under normal conditions would have appointed scholars both for 1918 and 1919, will be allowed to appoint two scholars this year. These states are Alabama, Arkansas, California, Colorado, Georgia, Iowa, Kansas, Michigan, Minnesota, Mississippi, Missouri, Nebraska, Oregon, Texas, Washington, Wisconsin. Other states will elect one scholar each.

will elect one scholar each.

The Rhodes will provides for two scholarships constantly at Oxford from each state in the Union. Each scholar stays three years and receives a stipend of 300 pounds a year, out of which he pays his tuition, fees and expenses, exactly as any other student. There are no restrictions as to the subjects which he should study; Rhodes scholars may take any of the various Oxford Honor Schools, or, if prepared, may work for the Oxford various Oxford Honor Schools, or, if prepared, may work for the Oxford research degree of B. Litt., B. Sc., B. C. L., or Ph. D. Candidates must be unmarried, between the ages of 19 and 25, and must have completed at least their second year in college. Candidates may try for the appointment either from the state in which they reside or from that in which they have received the major part of their education.

have received the major part of their education.

The qualifying examination which has been required of all candidates for Rhodes scholarships in the past is now to be abandoned, and it will only be necessary for candidates to make formal application, endorsed by the authorities of their college or university. The selection will be made in the future, as in the past, on the basis of a man's record in school and college, according to the four points outlined in the Rhodes will: (1) Scholarship, (2) Character, (3) Interest in outdoor sports, and (4) Interest in one's fellows and instincts for leadership.

The selections will be made by committees in each state constituted for that purpose. A list of the names of the men to whom application should be made, together with a formal application blank, will be printed in June, and copies will be sent to any address upon application to Professor Frank Aydelotte, American secretary to the Rhodes trustees, Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Cambridge, Massachusetts. Meanwhile further questions concerning the scholarships should be addressed to any college president or ex-Rhodes scholar or to the American secretary. The President of the Rhodes Scholarship Committee for Kentucky is President M. B. Adams, of Georgetown College, Applications should be sent to him. The selections will be made by

MANY DISABLED MEN COMING TO UNIVERSITY.

The University of Kentucky has tered into contract with the Federal Board for vocational education for Board for vocational education for the training of a number of disabled soldiers. So far the University has contracts for seven men and it is pos-sible that by the opening of school next September there will be sixty or seventy men matriculated. Contracts have been signed for the payment of their tuition to the University, but the men will take care of themselves and men will take care of themselves and the Government will reimburse them for their expenses.

BRITISH MISSION LAUDS UNIVERSITY HOSPITALITY

Scribner's magazine for March contains excerpts from the diary Arthur E. Shipley, master of Christ's college and vice-chancellor of Camcollege and vice-charlesto of Cambridge University, England, who visited the University of Kentucky November 21, 1918, as a member of the British Mission then touring the States. In an account of the Kentucky trip the writer said:

tucky trip the writer said:
"We had been invited by the Council of Defense at Washington and were sent out under the auspices of our own foreign office. For more than sixty days we went up and down this vast country, traveling many thousands of miles and seeing so many universities and colleges and so many presidents and professors that those amongst us who had the privilege of visiting the United States formed the idea that all its cities are university cities and that all the inhabitants are professors, an idea very habitants are professors, an idea very awful to contemplate!

awful to contemplate!

"The members of the mission represented the older universities in England as well as the big municipal universities of London and of the Midlands of the North. The Scottish universities and those of Ireland were also represented.

"Everywhere had we been received well, but at Lexington there was a well, but at Lexington there was a warm-heartedness about our hosts which made us feel at once inhabitants of 'My Old Kentucky Home.' We motored out some twenty miles to the Shaker Village, where we fed on the dishes of the South, and very good dishes, too, in a stately home with well proportioned rooms, and the date of 1817 over the lintel of the front door. On the road we passed what we had not passed before, the homes of country gentlemen who live in them, and do not merely spend a 'week-end' in them. They breed race horses and race them, and raise tobacco and smoke it; in fact, Lexington is a social and a trading center. This possibly accounts for the excellency of the first-rate hotel where we were housed. On returning we saw something of the university buildings, and inspected the students of the state of the state of the same and the state of the same and t warm-heartedness about our sity buildings, and inspected the stusity buildings, and inspected the students' army training corps, now all eager to get out of khaki. At dinner we were cheered by "nigger" minstrelsy and by a minimum of speeches. Afterward we had a discussion with some of the governors and heads of Kentucky institutions."

BOYS' GLEE CLUB TO GIVE ANNUAL CONCERT.

The Boys' Glee Club of the University of Kentucky, under the direction of Prof. Carl Lampert, is making preparation for its annual concert, the date of which will be given shortly. The Club gave programs recently at Picadome high school and at Hamilton College for the benefit of the Y. W. C. A. and the Patriotic League.

Y. W. C. A. and the Patriotic League.

The Club is composed of: First
tenors—R. A. Belt, Sheridan; John
Marking, Louisville; J. J. Slomer,
Bellevue; A. E. Bell, Eminence; E.
T. Tappscott, Owensboro.

T. Tappscott, Owensoro.

Second Tenors—G. H. Gregory,
Hardinsburg; S. T. Wilson, Frankfort;
S. D. Fendley, Valley Station; J. P.
Barnes, Bardstown; G. H. Powell,
Somerset; M. F. Schofner, Atilla.

First Basses—R. H. Craig, Lexington; H. S. Weil, Lexington; G. W. Baumgartner, Louisville; Nevile Fincel, Frankfort; C. C. Young, Cincinnati; R. J. Raible, Nelson.

Second Basses—A. J. Doerler, Cincinnati; T. H. Green, LaGrange; C. C. Anderson, Mayfield; H. P. Lloyd, Fordsville; W. P. Rhoads, Hartford; L. V. Suppinger, Frankfort.

The quartet includes Terrill Taps-cott, first tenor; S. D. Fendley, second tenor; R. H. Craig, first bass; Todd Green, second bass; O. C. Rackie, Newport, accompanist.

"THE TWO VIRTUES" CAST IS SELECTED

Miss Virginia Helm Milner, of Louisville, and Miss Margaret Dean Harbison, of Shelbyville, have been selected to take the leads in "The Two Virtues," the play to be presented by the Philosophian Literary Society. University of Kentucky. Mrs. Sallie Bullock Cave is coaching the cast and final try-outs were held Saturday night. Rehearsals will be held every night and the production will in all probability be the best the society has ever given.

Miss Milner took the leading role in "You Can Never Tell," which Phil-osophia presented last year so suc-cessfully, and she is displaying equal ability in the role of Freda Guild-

Miss Harbison, the leading man (all male roles will be portrayed by girls), will make her debut in University dramatics this year.

Other former stars chosen for "The Two Virtues" cast are Miss Ama Bolser, of Dayton, and Miss Elizabeth McGowan, of Bagdad. The cast in-cludes:

Jeffery Panton-Margaret Dean Harbison.

Freda Guildfords-Virginia Helm Milner.

Alice Exern-Elizabeth McGowan. Lady Milligan-Alma Bolser.

Claude Jervoise — Fan Ratliffe, Sharpsburg. Isabelle Jervoise-Louanna Duck-

all. Louisville The Maid-Kathleen Brand, May-

field.

The Butler-Claribelle Kay, Dayton,

The exact date of the play will be announced later. At a recent business meeting of the society, Virginia Helm Milner was elected stage manager; Claribelle Kay, advertising manager, and Frances Marsh, Mays-ville, property manager.

ANNUAL STROLLER CAST.

Carol M. Sax of The Vagabond Theater, Baltimore, who was selected this year to give the last two weeks coaching to the cast of Stroller players that will present. "Under Cover," arrived Monday, April 21, at the University and began work by calling a rehearsal the same night, then meeting the members of the cast at appointed times Tuesday. The play will be presented at the Lexington Opera House Saturday night, May 3.

The English Club of the University entertained Tuesday afternoon, April 22, at Patterson Hall for Mr. Sax, who gave an address on the subject of the Little Theater movement. After the Laik Barrie's one-act play "Rosalind" was presented by Miss Henrietta Bedford, Winchester, Christine Hopkins, Louisville, and Gus Gay, Lexington. The program was followed by an informal reception.

Mr. Sax gave an interesting talk in the Merches receiver warm!

Mr. Sax gave an interesting talk in chapel Monday evening, April 28, at 7:45. Friday, May 2, Strollers' Day will be observed in chapel. Miss Hopkins, Mr. Gay and Emery Frazier of Lawrenceburg will present Cecil B. De Miles' skit "Food."

De Miles' skit "Food."

For the presentation of "Under Cover" at the Lexington Opera house Saturday evening, May 3, the University orchestra will furnish the music. Mr. Sax has prepared special settings for the production, which promises to be one of the best the Strollers have ever presented.

Mr. Say's coming in the canacity

Mr. Sax's coming in the capacity of a professional coach for its annual play presages the establishing in the University next session of the Little Theater project, for specific training in dramatic act.